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After a quick summer break, our first meeting of 2008/2009 is scheduled for 
September 9th and consists of a Tour of the Moncton Hospital 
Ambulatory Care Unit.  The tour will begin at 5:30 PM and be given by 
Bill Goobie, P. Eng, Systems Engineer, South East Regional Health Authority. 
Diner will be immediately after the tour at 7:00 PM at McGinnis Landing.  
 
The September meeting is Student Night.  Attending local ASHRAE 
Chapter meetings is a great way to meet people working in the industry.   
A reminder on dinner prices: new members, students and first time guests 
(potential members) receive their first meal free; thereafter, students pay $10 
and others pay $20.  
 
Executive Meeting Notice  
 

A reminder to the Executive, Board of Governors, and the Committee 
Chairpersons that the executive meeting will start at 3:30 PM at McGinnis 
Landing. 
 
Chapter Website  
 

Visit our Chapter website at: www.ashraenbpei.com.  
 
2008/2009 Meeting Schedule  
 

To find out what is planned for the upcoming year, see page 4 for the NB/PEI 
ASHRAE Chapter Meeting Schedule for 2008/2009.  
 
Subscription Management Reminder  
 

The Herring Choker is sent by e-mail and Canada Post shortly before each 
meeting. Every year we try to update the mailing and phone lists from the 
ASHRAE headquarters database, but no doubt there are some errors and 
omissions. If you are not receiving both versions of The Herring Choker, 
please let Robert McEwen know at (506) 857-8880 or rmcewen@mcw.com.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Phase 2 work at the Moncton Hospital involves interior finishes and fit-ups for the new four-level 
addition to the hospital, as well as construction of an atrium linking the existing building and services 
to the new addition. Exterior site work and landscaping will also be completed, and hospital 
accessibility will be improved.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

Renovations to the current structure are also part of Phase 2, and include new connecting corridors, two 
new teaching boardrooms, new washrooms, and upgrades to the roof. The $47-million modern and 
innovative ambulatory care, new trauma and emergency department, and state-of-the-art laboratory is a 
major trauma and critical-care referral centre, this project will enhance the care we provide to patients 
from New Brunswick, Prince Edward Island and northern Nova Scotia. 

 
 
 
 
 

The $500 NB/PEI ASHRAE Chapter Scholarship for a son or daughter of a Chapter member was 
presented to Jordan Gillis, a first year student at UNB.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Charline Godin, a second year BSET student in the Civil Engineering Technology department, has won 
the Emile R. LeBlanc Memorial scholarship in the mount of $1000. The award is provided annually by 
the New Brunswick and PEI chapter of ASHRAE. Presenting the award is the ASHRAE Student 
Activities chair John Willden, P.Eng. MBA, who is also the HVAC instructor at NBCC Moncton. 
Three BSET students, Charline Godin, Jessie Christenson and Denis Hebert are all on the Deans List at 
the college.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Under a new agreement, ASHRAE and the Global Cold Chain Alliance will work together in a 
strategic partnership to advance and promote the mutual interests of refrigeration and facility 
professionals. 
 
Potential collaborative efforts include development of a refrigerated warehouse guide, updating the 
existing refrigeration warehouse chapter and other guidance in the ASHRAE Handbook, Refrigeration, 
and co-sponsoring of research related to refrigeration.  For more information, see www.ASHRAE.org. 
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ASHRAE NB/PEI Golf Tournament  
 
Once again we had an excellent NB/PEI Chapter golf tournament with 70 golfers attending the event at the 
Moncton Golf & Country Club on August 7 th. Again we had a good turnout from our associates from the 
Nova Scotia Chapter and guests from around the region. The weather cooperated for all but a few holes where 
players were taking cover. The low score for the tournament was 62 by Jim Morris, Lloyd Morrison, Steven 
Erb, and Tony Simpson. Everyone walked away a winner as the Surf and Turf meal was a repeat of our 
previous experience and was superb! Once again we thank Gary and Jackie Fahie and their crew (Jim and 
Gord) as well as the Elks Club for a fine dining experience. Claire Daigle won the closest to the hole prize on 
hole 2, Peter Melnyk won it on hole 17, while Curtis Foran won the longest drive contest.  
  
The annual Boat Race was also held toward the end of the evening, with prize donations by Global 
Mechanical.  I am sad to report that the Herring Choker team has lost their title this year but the spillage by the 
Nova Scotia team is still under protest.  
  
Thanks go out to the many hole sponsors : 
  
Wolseley / Weil McLain                                Oakes Enterprises 
Aquavap Indotec Agencies (NB) Inc             Victaulic Company of Canada 
Memco Controls Ltd.                                     Controls & Equipment Ltd 
Scan Air Balance Ltd.                                    Direct Energy Business Services 
J.F. Taylor Enterprises Ltd.                            Rehau Industries Inc 
Engineered Air                                               IPEX 
Conair Ventilation Ltd.                                  Hydro-Mechanical Sales 
George’s Plumbing & Heating Ltd.               MacLeod & Grant 
Rae Mac Agencies Inc.                                  Bruce Sutherland & Associates 
  
Junior Golf at MGCC also benefited from the sponsorship of MacLeod and Grant for the BBQ food and 
refreshments on # 2 from Global Mechanical. Many thanks go to them for raising over $300 for the young 
golfer program at MGCC. 
  

None of this happens by accident and thanks go to the many volunteers that ensured everyone had a great 
experience. ASHRAE members Luc Dugas, Craig Brown, Dan Boudreau, Gerry Waselynchuk, Gary Fahie, 
Grant Bourque and Jim Morris deserve our thanks for their volunteer efforts. Thanks also go out to all those 
that donated prizes for the tournament and we look forward to this great event next year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NB/PEI ASHRAE Chapter Meeting Schedule 2008/2009 
 

September 9, 2008 
Student Night 
Topic:  Tour of Moncton Hospital Ambulatory Care Unit 

 

October 14, 2008 
Refrigeration Night 
Topic:  Tour of Molson Brewery 

 

November 11, 2008 
Membership Night 
Topic:  Seismic Restraints 

 

December 9, 2008 
Past Presidents/History Night 
Topic:  Wind Energy 

 

January 13, 2009 
Student Night 
Topic:  Solar Heating 

 

February 10, 2009 
Research Promotion Night 
Topic:  Copper Fin Boilers 

 

March 10, 2009 
Refrigeration Night 
Topic:  Refrigerants 

 

April 14, 2009 
Research Promotion Night 
Topic:  Distinguished Lecturer  

 

April 22, 2009 
ASHRAE WebCast 
Topic: Indoor Air Quality 
 

May 12, 2009 
Refrigeration Night 
Topic: Dehumidification 
 

June 9, 2009 
Membership Night 
Topic: Corridor Resources  

 
 


